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  ALL ABOUT CLEEVE COMMITTEE

Elizabeth Vaughan Chair e.m.vaughan@icloud.com 07787 781716
Hilary Perry Editor hilary562000@gmail.com
Diana Cook Secretary 834621
Steve Molloy Distribution 834412
Elizabeth Vaughan Treasurer e.m.vaughan@icloud.com 07787 781716
Pauline Leverett Graphics 833648
Sarah Cush Member 832059

We are grateful to the volunteers who walk the village monthly to deliver your free copy
Please note articles submitted by individuals do not necessarily represent the views of All About
Cleeve. A full copy of our editorial DISCLAIMER / Committee minutes are available from the
Secretary.

CHAIR’S WELCOME

After a glorious weekend, it is raining yet again – how the wet weather keeps on
coming!  Rather like the traffic congestion we are currently experiencing on the A370
locally, Brockley temporary lights end, Wood Lane commences!  I hope that the
buses will run quicker after all the disruption!
   June is the time for Fetes and Fairs, so a reminder that there is a poster later in
magazine for the Summer Fair at Court de Wyck (our local School) on Saturday 29th
June.
    Cleeve Parish Council continue their essential support to All About Cleeve over
the recent years; we are so very grateful for the generous grant given just recently
towards our magazine’s running costs for 2024.

Elizabeth Vaughan
Chair

GIVE IT AWAY - DON'T THROW IT AWAY

A give-away event in Cleeve to coincide with the Great Big Green Week
(8th - 16th June)

Please sort out your stuff and put things that you are prepared to give away outside 
your home next to the pavement during the weekend, 8th and 9th June 10.00am until 
3.00pm (if that first weekend proves wet, please put items out the following weekend) 
- plus Wednesday 12th June evening 6.30pm – 8.00pm – (Thursday if Wednesday
proves wet).
 Then walk around and help yourself to things that others have put out.

For further information about The Great Big Green week see
https://greatbiggreenweek.com/

 I hope that you enjoy participating

Pat Walmsley
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Martin, Bev & Karl would like to thank
everyone for their outpouring of love in
the sudden passing of Kimberley, age
33.
   She has created this wonderful, safe,
all inclusive community where people
can sit and chat while knitting &
crocheting.
   Karl will continue running the Wool
Shop, and the Sunday Cleeve Knitting
Knights  group will keep on being
creative, while enjoying a cuppa.
   Kim will be sorely missed, but Karl will
continue her beautiful legacy.

Beverley Smith

THANK YOU

NAILSEA DISTRICT LEG CLUB

Leg Club opened the first Wednesday morning drop-in clinic almost 9 years ago,
whatever the circumstance the drop-in clinic is for anyone registered with Tyntesfield
Medical Group with concerns about lower leg problems, ulcers, varicose veins, pain,
skin problems, rashes, etc. The clinic operates every Wednesday 9.00 – 11.30 a.m.,
at Nailsea Tithe Barn, Church Lane, Nailsea, BS48 4NG.  The X9 bus goes close by
and if necessary there are volunteer drivers on hand to provide a lift for those who
do not have transport, providing they’re able to walk from their front door to the car
without assistance.
   Nurses are employed either by Tyntesfield Medical Group or the Community
Partnership and the NHS provides dressings used.  We pay rent for the Tithe Barn,
buy equipment and other incidentals such as refreshments, driver reimbursement
and stationary, so rely on fundraising, plus member donations and grants.
  Carole Brooke is only a ‘phone call away to give more information on 07954 302498.

Judith Brown

OPEN GARDEN

Carol & Peter Parfrey are opening their delightful garden in the grounds of Brockley
Hall on Saturday 8th June, 2pm - 5pm in aid of St Nicholas' church, Brockley.

Little Bucklers, Brockley Hall, Brockley Lane, BS48  3AZ.
   Refreshments available, cards & plants for sale, parking + disabled parking.
Raffle.  Entrance by donation.

Jen Thyer
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THANK YOU

I would like to thank the residents of Graitney Close and Bishops Road plus the
motorist from Yatton who came to assist myself and the teenage learner motorcyclist
following his collision with my vehicle whilst I was turning into Graitney Close.

Geoff Pritchard

CONGRESBURY SINGERS SUMMER CONCERT

An ''All American Program'”.
Sat. 22 June @ 7.30 at the War Memorial Hall, Congresbury - £12.00 inc.
refreshments. Tickets available from the PO, Re-store Congresbury or on the door.

Carol Bacon

FOCOS
(Friends Of Cleeve Over Sixties)

Winning numbers for the FOCOS lottery

6th April 33 Joyce and Geoff Allen
27th April 53 Kath Hunt
4th May  10 Julian Bailey

Congratulations to our winners; thanks too, to everyone with a FOCOS lottery ticket,
as the lottery underpins all our other fund-raising events. Our new lottery year starts
on 1st June, so we hope everyone will rejoin for 2024/5.

ENERGY GRANTS

Albeit the weather is warming up (finally) there are numerous grants available to
improve your homes energy efficiency. Now is the time to engage with some of these
schemes rather than wait until the autumn when central heating engineers are busy.
There is a lot of detail in these two websites
 We want to ensure that Cleeve is best placed to stay safe and stay warm

Steve, Sally and Ross
Cleeve Community Resilience

The sites are
https://www.moneysavingexpert.com/family/housing-and-energy-grants/
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/find-energy-grants-for-you-home-help-
to-heat
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STAR 65 BEREAVEMENT GROUP

Free and open drop in sessions to our
peer supported Bereavement and

Loss group every 2nd and 4th
Wednesday 4-6pm and Saturday

12-noon at 65 High Street, Nailsea.
Come and chat or just listen.

For information contact:
Pam Lambert 01275 462820

or 07977 9564
Gill Atkinson 07722 298550

COMMUNITY RESILIENCE

The Village Hall is the
assembly point and operating
base for the community
resilience team (when
mobilised) providing help
and assistance in an
emergency.

So if you need (or are willing to
offer) help in an emergency and
can not contact Community
Resilience by phone please go
along to the village hall.

Contact details for Community
Resilience can be found in
the directory at the back of
this magazine

AAC Advertising Rates
Eighth page - £52.50 p.a.
Quarter page - £105 p.a.
Half page - £185 p.a.
Full page - £290 p.a.
Back page - £370 p.a.

Interested? Contact us for details
5,000 copies published annually

and read by many more
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SUMMER’S COMING

Photo Courtesy: The Cleeve Ramber
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CLEEVE PARISH COUNCIL UPDATE

Council Meetings: Meetings are held in Cleeve Village Hall on the
2nd Tuesday of each month (except August and December when no
meetings are held).
   Details of meetings, agendas and minutes continue to be published
on our website.
   You can access our website at www.cleeveparishcouncil.co.uk  or
via this QR code

Our Chair of the Parish Council is Ronnie Morley. Your other Councillors are Hilary
Burn, Marianne Pitman, George Stringer, Geoff Pritchard and Colin Knowles.
   Being a Councillor is so much more than sitting around a table discussing planning
applications Being a Councillor means you help represent your village, a place you
have chosen to live, a place you want to succeed, and a place you want to continue
being happy in.
   We need some new ideas and fresh faces to take Cleeve forward in the right
direction. The Parish Council meeting are relaxed and welcoming, and most decisions
are made during the meetings so there is little for Councillors to follow up on
Potholes and damagae to Highways: There is, understandably, ongoing concern
with potholes and the condition of roads in the Parish. Bishops Road, in particular,
needs attention. Whilst we have lobbied North Somerset Council and will continue
to do so it I always helpful if residents also submit reports via www.n-somerset.gov.uk
Notice Board at Goblin Combe Car Park: You may have noticed that the notice
board at Goblin Combe Car Park is currently covered up. This is whilst a check on
accuracy is being carried out and we apologise for any inconvenience.
Bristol Airport Noise Insulation Grant: The Noise Insulation Grant programme
commenced for this year from 1 April to 1 June (and than again from 1 July, if not all
the funding has been allocated). The big difference this year is that grants are being
allocated for night noise and do not have to be matched funded by the owner of the
dwelling. All dwellings must be within the noise contours.
    Details available via this link: https://www.bristolairport.co.uk/media/hwspfik1/
guidance-2024-noise-mitigation-scheme.pdf
District Councillor: Since his election as our District Councillor last November, Tom
Daw has been working hard on our behalf providing a liaison between the Parish
Council and North Somerset Council.
   If you have any issues you would like Tom ro raise, he can be contacted on 07377
401879 or via email Thomas.Daw@n-somerset.gov.uk
Facebook and Website: You will find us on Facebook if you search Cleeve Parish
Council and like our page. We update various issues of local interest, and activities
of the Parish Council.
   We are also pleased to post a link on our website to view the current “All About
Cleeve” each month.

Andy Warren
Clerk to Cleeve Parish Council

I can be contacted on 07932 191964 and by email on
cleeveparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk www.cleeveparishcouncil.co.uk

mailto:Thomas.Daw@n-somerset.gov.uk
mailto:Thomas.Daw@n-somerset.gov.uk
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PLANT OF THE MONTH - NASTURTIUMS

A much-loved garden staple, nasturtiums are easy to grow from seed and virtually
look after themselves once established. These vigorous plants are annuals but once
you have introduced them to a spot it is likely they will come back every year as they
readily self-seed.
   Nasturtiums can be dwarf, Tropaeolum minus or climbers, Tropaeolum majus.
Whether you need ground cover or want an obelisk dripping in foliage and flowers,
nasturtium will oblige and pollinators will welcome their arrival.
   Their foliage is particularly attractive to many butterfly caterpillars which makes
them useful companion plants in a vegetable patch enticing wildlife to their leaves
rather than your prized greens! They prefer well-drained, poor soil so refrain from
piling on the fertiliser or you might not get many blooms as the leaves take over.
   If you fancy something a little different try beautiful ornamental varieties like 'Orange
Troika' or 'Alaska Series’ both sport exquisite marbled leaves or go dotty for ‘Ladybird
Rose’ or ‘Ladybird Cream’.
   Not only do nasturtiums look good but they taste good too; their brightly coloured
flowers and leaves are incredible in salads, adding a peppery tang high in vitamin C
and lutein, beneficial to eye health, whereas the seeds have acquired the fun name
of ‘poor man’s caper’; pick them green and pickle them.
   If you have left it a bit late to sow seed then pop in some plug plants and you will
soon have a cascade of wonderful nasturtiums running through the garden until
autumn frosts.

Debi Holland

FABULOUS NASTURTIUMS
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NASTURTIUM 'ALASKA' EDIBLE FLOWERS & LEAVES

MARBLED LEAVES
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POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Cleeve (Good News)
Tuesday & Friday 09.00 – 12.00
Claverham (Village Hall)
Monday & Wednesday 09.00 -12.00

LOCAL POST-BOX COLLECTION TIMES

Mon-Fri Sat.
Woodview Drive  9.00am 7.00am
Bishops Road 9.00am 7.00am
Main Road (Old PO) 9.00pm 7.00am
Yatton PO 5.45pm 11.15am
Congresbury PO 5.15pm 11.15am
Congresbury Broad St 5.30pm 9.00am
Backwell PO 5.30pm 12.15pm
Clevedon Delivery Office 6.00pm
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TWIN LAMBS FEEDING

             Photo Courtesy: David Vaughan

 TIPS FROM CLEEVE NURSERY

Pick sweet peas regularly so that they are not allowed to set seed. As soon as seeds
form the flowers will get smaller and there will be less produced. If you have too many,
give them away to your neighbours!
   If greenhouses are getting too hot, paint ‘Coolglass’ on the outside to reflect the
sun’s heat. This is easily wiped off in autumn. Wetting the floor regularly will also
lower the temperature but don’t do it late in the day.
   Don’t forget to keep plenty of water out for the birds to drink and to bathe in regularly.
A shallow container out of reach of cats is best. Continue feeding the birds but if you
feed peanuts make sure that the mesh prevents whole nuts being removed.
   Mulch strawberry fruits as they develop. Straw is good if you can get it. Remove
unwanted new runners or ‘lay’ some of them into the rows to root to form a continuous
row.
   If you want to raise your own border perennials then several really popular
varieties should be sown now. Sow Delphinium, hollyhocks, lupins and foxgloves
but keeping them cool will help germination at this time of year.
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JUNE 2024
Thank You Afternoon Tea. June 1st. Cleeve Village Hall. 2:00pm
FOCOS Mystery Outing. June 4th. 9:30am
Open Garden. June 8th. Little Buckler’s, Brockley. 2 - 5pm
Giveaway Event. June 8th - 9th. Outside your own home. 10am - 3pm
Crafts and Cream Teas. June 15th - 30th. 3 Bishop’s Mead. 11am - 5pm
Congresbury Singers.  June 22nd. War Memorial Hall. 7:30pm
Summer Fayre. June 29th. Court de Wyck. 12noon - 3pm

SEPTEMBER 2024
Martin Stephenson. September 8th. Cleeve Village Hall

ONGOING

Cleeve Knitting Knights. Sundays. Alterknit Universe. 1 - 5pm
Council Meetings. 2nd Tuesday each month except August and December.

Cleeve Village Hall. 7:30pm
Nailsea District Leg Club. Wednesday. Nailsea Tithe Barn. 9:30 - 11:30am
Welcome Room. Thursday. Holy Trinity Church. 2 - 4pm

VILLAGE DIARY
of
EVENTS IN AND AROUND CLEEVE

LOCAL MARKETS
1st Saturday of month - Kingston Seymour
2nd Saturday of month - Kenn & Yatton
3rd Saturday of month - Claverham
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LOCAL DIRECTORY
ALL CODES 01934 UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED

Chemists Backwell (01275) 462386
Yatton 832366

Clavertots Gill Symes gsymes09@aol.com  07876413511
Cleeve Guides Helen Mortimer (01454) 771957
Cleeve Scouts/Cubs Steve Atrill 833912
Cleeve Toddlers Gill Symes gsymes09@aol.com  07876413511
Community Resilience Steve Molloy 834412 / 07988 656023

Ross Floyd (01275) 462211 / 07974 308398
Court de Wyck School Assc Sarah Palmer (01275) 462068
Cricket Club cleevecricketclub@outlook.com John Hance 07881 374958
Cricket Youth Team Carey Elswood cleevecc@yahoo.com
Dentist Cleeve 835753
Dog Training Mrs Herman 834498
Dog Warden - Environmentalprotectiongeneralenquiries@n-somerset.gov.Uk (01275) 888802
FOCOS Mrs Gill Roe 832917
Football (Sporting Weston Football) Gary Booth sportingwestonfc@gmail.com  0791952705
Guide Dogs Mrs Jane Newton (01275) 873024
Holy Trinity (Churchwardens) Nick Cush 832059
Holy Trinity (Team Minister) c/o Team Office 832184
Leg Clinic Carole Brooke 07954 302498

Sandy Riley (01275) 853547
Medical Centres Backwell (01275) 465100

Yatton 839820
Mothers’ Union Andrea Stoddart 832458
Noise nuisance Noise Control Officer 634847
North Somerset Council (All Departments) 888888
Parochial Church Council Dave Mortimer 838515
Parish Council Andy Warren 07932 191964
Playing Field Trustees Alice Jones 877208
POLICE (NON-999 calls) 101
Post Offices Backwell (01275) 462721

Yatton 832201
Cleeve (Good News) 833295
Claverham (Village Hall) 876581

Registrar Births, Marriages, Deaths 622669
Sinclair Pavilion (Bookings) Alice Jones 877208

Colin Warren 07944 758510
Table Tennis Club Mr Mike Withyman 833986
Tennis Club cleevetennisclub@gmail.com 835150
Tennis Club Junior Coaching John Tate (johntatetennis@talk21.com)

(01275) 464373
Village Agent Maxine Gilman 07967 344766
Village Hall Bookings Mrs Gill Roe 832917
Village Hall Secretary Diana Cook 834621
YACWAG (Wildlife Action) Mr. Chris Moore 838282
Yatton History Society Mrs Marianne Pitman 838801
Yatton Horticultural Society Mrs Joan Pittock 832790
Yatton Music Society David Ford 830255
Yatton Ramblers Peter Marshall 833916

mailto:Environmentalprotectiongeneralenquiries@n-somerset.gov.Uk
mailto:sportingwestonfc@gmai.com
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